
Council reaffirms commitment to combat
discrimination against Roma

Today the Council adopted a recommendation on Roma equality, inclusion and
participation, stepping up the member states’ commitment to effectively fight
discrimination against Roma people and to promote their inclusion in the key
areas of education, employment, health and housing. The Recommendation also
reflects the needs of specific groups and the diversity of the Roma
population. It replaces the December 2013 Council recommendation on effective
Roma integration measures and has an expanded scope, including measures to:

fight online and offline discrimination (including harassment,
antigypsyism, stereotyping, anti-Roma rhetoric and hate speech)
combat multiple and structural discrimination against Roma, in
particular women, children, LGBTI persons and persons with disabilities
promote multi-cultural awareness-raising activities and campaigns in
schools.

The recommendation highlights the importance of the equal participation of
Roma in society and of their role in policy-making. It outlines a
comprehensive list of suggested measures in key areas ranging from access to
education, the labour market and health to promoting active participation in
civil society and partnerships. It also seeks to improve target setting, data
collection, monitoring and reporting and to make mainstream policies more
sensitive to Roma equality and inclusion. Moreover, the Recommendation
highlights the importance of the gender perspective.

According to the recommendation, member states should adopt national Roma
strategic frameworks within their broader social inclusion policies improving
the situation of Roma, and communicate them to the European Commission,
preferably by September 2021. Member states are also encouraged to include
and promote rights of and equal opportunities for Roma in their national
Recovery and Resilience plans.
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